
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Kudos to the faculty and staff of East Sunflower who go 

above and beyond the call of duty to educate and motivate the 

students of our school community.  

     “If you can read this, thank a teacher!                    
                                        
 
 
 
 

 

All events at ESE have been postponed until further notice.  

 

ESE Parent of the Year 2019-2020 
Yumeika Stovall-Harris 

 

Principal’s Message 
 

What an interesting year we have had at EAST SUNFLOWER 

ELEMENTARY! As we approach the close of the 2019 – 2020 school 

year, I want to send a heartfelt thank you to the ESE faculty, staff, 

students, parents, and Sunflower community for weathering this storm. 

Through it all, as a team, we have managed to improve the school’s 

culture, students’ academic performance, home and school 

communication, and school activities. Kudos to YOU for tutoring, 

volunteering, making donations, visiting the campus, participating in 

school events, and supporting the teaching and learning process. 

Although there is much uncertainty about school operations, I look 

forward to serving you for another year. Have a GREAT summer ESE 

stakeholders!!  Stay safe and involved in distance learning!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 2020       “Equitable Education for Every Student” 
 
 

Sawanda Washington,  Pr inc ipal  

Phone:  (662)569 -3137 Fax :  (662)569 -3309  

sawashington@sunf lower .k12 .ms.us  

 

  PERSEVERANCE 
Persistence in doing something despite difficulty or 

delay in achieving success. 
 

 
 

ESE is forward thinking, forward moving and forward 
achieving despite present setbacks! Students and staff 

of East Sunflower Elementary School are 
strong and empowered to make the best of what they 

have! We persistently "Strive to Thrive"! 
Stay home, stay healthy, and stay hopeful! 

 
Counselor’s Corner, Nearline Anderson 

                                  

 

 

May 10, 2020 

 

   Happy 
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Registeration for 2020 ð 2021  
 

No Connect Registration, Velma Hall 
 

Online registration for the 2020 – 2021 school year 

will open this month for kindergarten through fifth 

graders of ESE only. Our Pre-Kindergarten 

department will be moving to Rosser Early Learning 

Center in Moorhead. More information will be 

provided at a later date. The goal is to have limited 

contact with stakeholders for safety reasons. Call  

662.887.4919 and ask for Ms. Velma Hall for more 

information concerning registration. Also, any 

information on summer activities and events will be 

provided as well. Please continue to follow the 

guidelines being provided by the experts to stay safe 

during these uncertain times.     

   

 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
             
        
                     
 
       

                                                       

                                                                     
  

Parent Liaison News  
 

                   Kudos Parents !  
The end of the year is here, I would like to 

thank the parents and community members for 

all of your support throughout the school year. 

Although the school year is ending, learning 

does not have to stop. Encourage your children 

to read, read, and read every opportunity. I 

look forward to working with you in the near 

future. Have a safe and educational summer.                                                    
 

Geraldine Ray 
Please continue to follow the guidelines given by 

the experts to stay safe during these trying times. 

 

 

Congratulations and Farewell

 
 

    
 

 

 

3rd Nine Weeks Honor Students 
 

Superintendent’s List               Honor Roll 
Kristin Carpenter                        Brennen Reed 

Artavius Williams                 Ryleigh Griham 
                                                   Tommie Porter 

Principal’s List                           Gabriel Hartness 
Dyson Brand                               Jamiilah Holmes     
James Fitts, III                            Rolincia Richard 

Serenity Lee                                 Myrick Lemon, Jr. 
Amariah Porter                            Anthony Lee 

Rosilyn Richard 
Kaeylen Russell 
Traeylen Russell 

Jacques Nicholson 
Alexandria Freeman                              
Jakolbe Winfrey 

Tyler Stovall 
Jalyn Taylor 

Kelton Young    
                                             

Congratulations, Scholars!!  
 

Happy Birthday to everyone 

celebrating a birthday in May! 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Librarian’s Corner 

           

 

Gladys Williamson, Librarian 

Tips to Beat the COVID-19 Blues 

The days inside can seem long and boring as 

we remain safe at home. Change the pace and 

involve kids in activities they may not normally do 

that are challenging, fun, and that keep the 

learning going.  A few things kids, with the help of 

parents or siblings, can do at their own pace to 

keep busy are listed below. 

1. Organize your personal Home Library. 

¶ Find a space for your library- a 

book shelf, a closet shelf, space on 

the dresser, or chest, etc. 

¶ Collect all the RIF books you have 

received each year, books you 

have received as gifts and books 

you have bought.   

¶ Sort them into 2 groups: fiction- 

made up stories, and  

Nonfiction ς facts about real 

people, places, things, and event. 

¶ Place fiction books in ABC order by 

ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜΦ   

¶ Place nonfiction books in groups by 

their subject- math, science, 

sports, famous people, etc.  Within 

the nonfiction groups, place books 

in ABC ƻǊŘŜǊ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ƭŀǎǘ 

name. Now you can easily find 

your favorites  

 
2. Start a DEAR program (Drop Everything 

and Read) with your entire family!  This 

can be challenging and fun.  Aim for 5 

days per week. 

¶ Set aside a time each day, 20 

minutes or longer if you wish, 

ǿƘŜƴ ŀƭƭ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ό¢±ΩǎΣ ŎŜƭƭ 

phones and computers-unless 

ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƳΣ ƎŀƳŜǎ 

and other devices are turned OFF. 

¶ Read individually, in pairs, or aloud 

as a family. Select a book from 

your home library, a newspaper, a 

magazine, the bible, etc. 

¶ After the 20 minutes of reading, 

share with the family what you 

have read.  Or, if you did a family 

read aloud, have listeners answer 

questions such as:  What is the 

title? Who is the author? Were 

there pictures or drawings? If so, 

who is the illustrator?  Is this book 

fiction- made up, or nonfiction -

about real people, places, things, 

events? 

                             For fiction books ask:  
                            When and where does the story 
                            take place? Who are the  

             characters? What are they doing?                    
             What problem or challenge   
             does the main character have?  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How did the character solve the problem?  How 

would you solve it if you were that character? 
 

For nonfiction ask: What was the book mainly 

about?  Tell facts about the person, place, thing 

event that you learned from the book, article, etc. 

Have you learned about that topic at school? 
      

Parents can offer rewards like extra phone/game 

time, extra time outside, skipping a chore, or 

treats. The biggest reward will be the quality time 

spent with family. These memories will last long 

after the COVID-19 crisis is gone. 

 

 

3. Create a journal in which you list 

everything (books, poems, encyclopedia 

articles, magazines, newspaper articles, 

etc.) you have read this year.  Rate each 

one of them from 1-5. 1= I love it. I would 

read it again; 2= I liked it; 3= It was so 

so/ok; 4= I read because I had to; or 5= 

Never again/I did not like it. 

4. ±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ 9{9 [ƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ 

explore MAGNOLIA and the other website 

linked there.  You can find e-books, 

games, learning activities and more. To 

ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ 

Events in the top left corner of the ESE 

ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ά[ƛōǊŀǊȅέ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 

dropdown menu. 

 

   Books, Coding Club, and Much    
More Available through the 
Sunflower County Library System      

  Mrs. Gail Brinston, Public Service Coordinator, 

has provided us with information about what the 

Sunflower County Library System has to offer 

during the COVID -19 crisis and throughout the 

summer.  Please take advantage of the wonderful 

resources our county library system provides. 

¶ The Sunflower County Library System 

is now offering Hoopla, a digital 

media lending service. You can 

instantly borrow eBooks or 

AudioBook, 24 hours a day 7 days a 

week with your library card. Due to 

COVID-19 (Coronavirus) and library 

closures, Hoopla has made available 

1,100 titles that are free borrows in 

addition to the checkouts patrons 

currently get. This special group of 

titles will not count towards your 

monthly download. So, stop by or call 

any branch to get started. 
 

¶ Prenda Code Club has been made 

                 available for our patrons to learn  
    coding at home.You can now sign up                
    for a free account in Prenda. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Simply go to https://app.prendacodeclub.com 
to create an account for the first time, and you 
will be up and coding in no time! Contact Mary 
Ann Griffin, Sunflower County Library System 
Director, at magriffin@sunflower.lib.ms.us. 
 

¶ 2020 Summer Library Program.  
¢ƘŜ нлнл ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ άLƳŀƎƛƴŜ ¸ƻǳǊ {ǘƻǊȅΦέ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ŦŀƛǊȅ ǘŀƭŜǎΣ 
myths, and fantasy. So, if you want to learn a 
new craft, participate in story time, or enjoy a 
performance. Join us this summer and Imagine 
Your Story. Be sure to visit our Henry M. 
Seymour Library Facebook page to get the 
latest updates on library services. 
This is a fun one we have been sharing. This 
site features beloved actors and actresses 
presenting story 
time.https://www.storylineonline.net/ 
 

¶ Online The SAG-!C¢w! CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
Daytime Emmy nominated, Storyline 
Online, features celebrated actors 
including Viola Davis, Kristen Bell, Chris 
Pine, Lily Tomlin, Wanda Sykes, Kevin 
Costner, James Earl Jones, Betty White 
ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƻ 
inspire a love of reading in millions of 
children 
worldwide.www.storylineonline.net 
 

¶ The Sunflower County Library provides 
ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎ 
website at (www.sunflower.lib.ms.us). 
These resources include World Book 
Encyclopedia Online, MAGNOLIA 
databases (journal articles, 
newspapers, videos, e-books), Learning 
Express, available to help with career 
preparation, high school equivalency  

credential prep, college admissions test 
prep (ACT, SAT, AP), and K-12 
classroom skills and homework help, 
and Digital Learn is available to provide 
computer use tutorials. 

 
For additional information or assistance 
with accessing online resources, please 
contact Mary Ann Griffin, Sunflower 
County Library System Director, at   
magriffin@sunflower.lib.ms.us 
 
 

 
PLEASE STAY SAFE. 

 

Don’t forget to return all ESE 
library books as soon as possible. 
All are due by Monday, May 18, 
so that end-of the-year inventory 
can be completed. Place them in 
the green box with yellow signs 
located outside the school when 
parents pick up lunch or at any 
time when the box is outside. 
Thanks for your cooperation. 
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